## Town of Greenville Select Board Meeting

Wednesday; August 4, 2021, at 6:30pm in Town Hall Meeting Room

## Minutes for Meeting of the Select-Board

Board members/Staff Present at me	eting:
-----------------------------------	--------

<ul> <li>x Selectman Geno Murray (Chair)</li> <li>Selectman Newton Pierce (Vice Chair)</li> <li>x Selectman Richard Peat</li> </ul>		<ul> <li>x Police Chief Jim Carr</li> <li>Fire Chief Matt St. Laurent</li> <li>x Town Clerk Roxanne Lizotte</li> </ul>
Others: Esther Ireland, John Contreni (Ch Scott Najarian	nair Planning Board), Joshua G	Guay (Police Officer), Bonnie DuBien,
6:30P.M.		

- 1. Pledge of Allegiance. NOTED
- 2. Opening of the Meeting & Declaration of Conflicts of Interest: The Chairperson will ask the members of the Select Board to review the meeting agenda and declare any potential conflicts of interest which members may have with the items listed. NOTHING BROUGHT FORTH
- 3. Minutes: It was motioned by Richard Peat and seconded by Ron Sarol to accept minutes of 7/21/21. Motion carried 4-0.
- 4. Additions or Deletions to the Agenda: There were no additions or deletions.
- 5. Police Chief Carr provided an update to the board since he was last in on June 2nd, 2021. New cruiser was picked up today. Color has changed, black and white. It looks more professional not like every other four wheel drive truck in Greenville. Will have gun locks in it. Also will have a cage in back for safer transport of prisoners. Wanted to know if possibility of keeping 2015 cruiser which has 99,600 miles as a spare. 2018 has loud knocking. Would like to paint the 2018 black. Numerous times they have needed a third vehicle for lights, traffic control, calls. They officially have a new Reserve for the Department, Sawyer Murray who has finished all the required training for his reserve certificate. They have answered 432 calls since June 2. Traffic 142, 9 accidents, 11 lockouts, 36 911-misdials, 16 arrest/drug, 46 Wel being checks, 9 theft and 7 concealed weapon permits. They remain busy. Jim says staff stable for now. The board thanked Jim and his department for their worked sand thanked him for coming in. Got the boards blessing to keep the 2015 as a spare and to paint the 2018 black.
- 6. Discussion of the paving of Carpenter Place. A prior Town Manager had told the residents of Carpenter Place that it would be paved after the work had been done on it at the same time the end of Washington Street was fixed. The Town ran out of money so it did not get paved. Selectmen advised Town Manager to get estimate of cost to pave and if reasonable price to go ahead a pave Carpenter Place when Prospect Street is done. There is money available for the paving.
- 7. Town Managers Report: D.E.P. Inspection was better than last visit. Ash can needs to have cover. Town Manager applying for Temporary Debris Site. Application filled out and has been sent in. Board asked if there were any fines and Town Manager replied no fines. Board was given a graph of Street Lights since going to LED. Total savings for January to July was \$5726.89. The average monthly savings is 818.13. See attached graph. Town received a check from MMA for 2,376.00. Good standing for Workmen's Comp. Library hours have changed 1,000 visitors for month of July. 2,000 items were checked out for the month. Everyone seems to love the new hours. A new furnace was installed and paid for by the Association.

Health insurance: October enrollment period. Town Manager to set up a workshop for some evening before October. CEO update: 6 resumes and did 3 interviews. 20 yard Dumpster at transfer station not being used: Town Manage asked if the Town could see it. Paid 6,000.00. Would see for no more than 4,999.00 so as not to have a Special Town Meeting. Town Manager to look into selling it. Airport Land Sale: Dubois-King schedule of fees

(\$21,987) Town should not be paying. It is to be paid by the Property abutter who wishes to buy. Town Manager stated the survey was already done by the abutter. This should not be costing the Town nothing. Everything would be included in the selling price.

- 8. Public Comment: Noise calls for Police Dept. nothing to speak of. Jct. Wharf trash nothing to speak of. Town Manager mentioned a citizen in the morning picking up trash. Town Manager to get a card and send to them. It was asked when the Board meets and it was stated that they met on the 1<sup>st</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Wednesdays of the month. Workshops and budget meeting when needed.
- 9. What is on your mind? Nothing came forth.
- 10. Other Business: Town Clerk talked about setting up a date for a meeting to set the commitment. The Board will met on August 25, 2021 at noon to discuss the mil rate and over lay.
- 11. Executive Session-PURSUANT MRSA 30A-Subsection 405-6 (a) (1)- Personnel Matter: It was motioned by Richard Peat and seconded by Ron Sarol to enter executive session at 7:29P.M. Motion carried 4-0. After discussion, Motion to exit executive session by Richard Peat and seconded by Ron Sarol at 8:27P.M. Motion carried to exit executive session 4-0.
- 12. Adjourn: There being no other business it was motioned by Richard Peat and seconded by Burt Whitman to adjourn at 8:27P.M. Motion carried 4-0.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted by:

**Roxanne Lizotte**